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Arlington Colt Tennis Booster Club

Meeting Minutes

August 20, 2015

The Arlington Colt Tennis Booster Cub meeting was held on Thursday, August 20, 2015. Coach McCleary called the meeting to order at 6:30-7:30 p.m.  

The following Booster Club members were present:  Most of the entering Junior  High Parents for Gunn and Bailey were present.   A few High school Parents attended.
Coach discussed the rules and expectation of the Tennis program highlights from the meeting include, but not limited to: 
* Coach McCleary (Head Coach), Coach Jones and Coach Kristin Worley (assistant coaches).
*Tennis is a self-competitive and self-motivated sport. 
*Times-- Coach would like students to be at Arlington High by 6:58 (7ish) each morning to get extra time in...However, the official start time and attendance will be taken at 7:35.
*Until further notice practice will be on "B" days. Next week the first day of practice will be on Tuesday (the students will not be practicing but becoming familiar with the campus). Thursday students will need to dress in athletic clothes (until official uniforms are ordered) and bring a change of clothes to change into for school.
*In the mornings students will need to be dropped off at the west side of the Tennis courts. After practice, students will be bused to their designated schools. 
*Students will need to bring all their school gear with them to practice...These items will be kept on the perimeter of the courts (this will help to make sure items are with the students when they leave). Coach does NOT want items left in the Locker Room or Gym. 
*Please send a water bottle (used during practice) and a snack for the students to have after practice. 
*Bad Weather--In the event of rain or poor weather...the students will still have practice and will go to Gym D next to the Tennis courts. If school is canceled on a day that there is practice then there will be no practice. 
*UIL forms--You need to go onto AISD Athletic link and fill out the UIL forms before the first practice.
*Due to UIL regulations and to create a sense of community the coach requires the students to ride to and from the event as a team (Matches and Tournaments). Transportation will be provided to and from these events. 
*Possible Matches could consist of 1 per week...however as of right now their are 6 matches scheduled. Matches are held after school and will be announced. 
*Tournaments will be held. I believe he said there was 2 scheduled (I will have to re-verify this) . Tournaments are all day events held on the weekend. 
*When the matches occur, the coach would like for you to send a few dollars with your kiddos so they are able to get dinner on their return home. 
*Supplies---Please invest in proper tennis shoes. He described tennis shoes as having a pattern on the soles as a zigzag from left to right (brands he suggested Adidas, K-Swiss, Nike). He request that the shoes do not have a white sole, as they leave white marks on the court. Shoes can be purchased at Academy or the following websites listed further down the page. **Tennis apparel can be purchased from him using the order form (he suggested 3 shirts and a pair of shorts for the boys and for the girls 3 shirts and a tennis skort (You are certainly welcome to purchase more if you would like). By purchasing our own uniforms it allows for more of the tennis income to be utilized for equipment. ***Tennis Rackets- He suggested demoing several before purchasing. Tennis warehouse allows you to order up to 5 at a time for $20 to test drive for a week then return. Once your child has decided on the one that feels best ,then you should order one. He suggested checking out and demoing the sale rackets. Standard size rackets should do, but going with a smaller grip would be better than a larger grip because it can always be built up. Several websites he suggested for tennis gear are:
http://www.tennis-warehouse.com/
http://www.tennisexpress.com/
https://www.fromuthtennis.com/
*He gave new information regarding remind 101...He will be clearing the old contacts (we will need to go on at the end of next week to re-signup to get notifications). 
** Rebecca Rodgers spoke and gave a presentation to help get parent involved in creating a Tennis Booster Club.  
A follow-up meeting, with the exact same information, will be held for parents unable to attend the first meeting on Thursday August 27, 2015 at 6:15.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

